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Prayers for Peace on Remembrance Sunday
We can now look back on 10 years of Prayers for Peace on Remembrance Sunday. On Monday 6 November 2000 a vigil of prayer for peace in Jerusalem and the Middle East was held at St Matthew’s Brixton. Participants were invited to bring short readings or prayers to read out. From the following year the event was linked to Remembrance Sunday, and continued at St Matthew’s for four more occasions.

In 2005 and again in 2006, the 25th anniversary year of SLIFG was marked by holding the event in Southwark Cathedral with prayers for peace offered by invited representatives from different faith traditions. Then in 2007 came an important new departure when Kingston Mosque hosted the event. In 2008 SLIFG joined with the Firepower Museum in Woolwich in what has become an annual Multi-Faith Act of Remembrance there. Last year the programme was arranged jointly with the World Congress of Faiths and took place once again in Southwark Cathedral.

This year SLIFG has worked with our member Qaisra Khan, the Spiritual and Cultural Care Coordinator for Oxleas NHS Foundation Trust, to arrange a Remembrance Sunday event on Sunday 14th November at The Memorial Hospital in Shooters Hill (SE18 3RG) at 12 noon, with lunch at 1pm.

The Hospital, built in 1925, is a memorial to victims of the Great War, so has a strong link with Remembrance Sunday. Major refurbishment work prevented any commemoration of Remembrance Sunday for several years, so it is good to be able to assist in re-establishing the practice this year.
The 12 noon start will be difficult for many churchgoers, but is necessary to avoid a clash with the Multi Faith Act of Remembrance at 3pm at the nearby Firepower Museum in Woolwich.
Invitation from St Christopher’s Hospice
The Revd Andrew Goodhead, Spiritual Care Lead at St Christopher’s Hospice in Sydenham (51-59 Lawrie Park Road, SE26 6DZ) has sent the following invitation to all members of SLIFG. Several of our committee are planning to attend; do join us if you have an interest.
St Christopher’s Hospice has always sought to engage with the community it services throughout its history. The hospice presently supports around 850 patients who need specialist palliative care, and their relatives and carers. Most of our patients are supported in the community throughout their time under the hospice’s care. I am keen to develop the hospice’s links with faith leaders in the catchment area of St Christopher’s to assist in the pastoral and religious aspect of the hospice’s holistic care.

I am delighted to invite you to attend a meeting of the Faith Leaders’ Forum at the hospice on Monday 1st November 2010 at 7pm. I would hope to encourage you to engage with us, in your own context, with patients who, when approaching the end of life, wish to discuss important issues of faith and dying from a religious perspective.  The meeting will give opportunity to talk about dying and death from particular faith perspectives; the challenge of a dignified death in modern society; particular issues of training and support and the chance to meet faith leaders from South East London.

If you would like to come, please call Linda Fox to confirm on 020 8768 4605 or l.fox@stchristophers.org.uk.
National Inter Faith Week

A second National Inter Faith week will run from 21st until 27th November, with a wide variety of local events expected to take place. For example, on Saturday 27th November, Faiths Together in Lambeth is planning to walk the Streatham Faith Trail (which featured in the SLIFG meeting in February this year). The Trail begins at South London Liberal Synagogue, where there will be an opportunity to join the service at 11am. From there the trail takes in St Leonard's Church, South London Islamic Centre (Streatham Mosque), Lewin Road Baptist Church, the Hyderi Islamic Centre and finally the Shree Swaminarayan Hindu Temple.
Scriptural Explorations in local inter faith groups
This is an edited version of the talk given by Sheikh Dr Muhammad Al-Hussaini at the meeting at the Hyderi Islamic Centre on 3rd October.
The Scriptural Reasoning charity’s motto "better quality disagreement" summarises the fundamental aim and purposes of SR as a practice of people of diverse faiths reading their sacred texts together in order to highlight and understand religious differences.  My own personal passion for SR arises in part as a reaction to an "interfaith industry", the controlling structures it has created, and its closeness to government money and political agendas. Since the terrorist attacks of 9/11 and 7/7, some interfaith and faith-based organisations have become recipients of large amounts of government money to deliver a community cohesion agenda which seeks to privilege consensus over disagreement. As a necessary consequence of their taking public money and becoming agents of service delivery, faith-based bodies which ought to be founded upon God, prayer and looking deeply into sacred scripture have in some cases partially "isomorphed" into a kind of ecclesiastical division of the civil service.
 

Scriptural Reasoning in the Oxford School tradition reclaims the fundaments of our ancient and rich traditions of scripture reading and understanding the Divine Word, as given in the historical examples of Islam's prophet in discourse with the Christian delegation of Najran, or the rich and scholarly tradition of Jewish, Christian and Islamic exegetical polemics in the Middle Ages.  In the modern context, Scriptural Reasoning owes its origin to a practice of "Textual Reasoning" in which American Jewish rabbinical scholars and Jewish academics of philosophy and the social sciences began a conversation as to whether in a post-Holocaust context, the ancient Biblical and rabbinic literature might be enlivened anew into the service of "healing of the world".  In time, first Christian and then Muslim academics joined the margins of this conversation evolving Textual Reasoning into interfaith Scriptural Reasoning.
 

This practice is now dispersed across the United States and Britain in networks of local groups.  Revd William Campbell-Taylor founded the first community SR group in London.  The Three Faiths Forum has also taken SR-type reading into schools for young people.  The next, and for me, most exciting chapter of all, is the astonishing development by the South London Inter Faith Group of textual study across all the major world faiths. 
Celebrating RE (Religious Education) Month: March 2011

Sarah Thorley writes:
A huge amount of effort is being put into planning March 2011 as a month to encourage teachers nationwide to make RE high profile in their schools and local communities. This is being organised by the Religious Education Council, the national body which monitors RE and advises government and takes initiatives such as this one. 

Why should this be relevant to you? Please look at the Celebrating RE 2011 website (www.celebratingre.org). You’ll find a section: ‘Calling all inter faith groups’ which challenges inter faith groups to get involved, during that month especially, with their local schools. It suggests that they introduce themselves to the teachers responsible for RE, offer to support and advise on some of the inter faith and other activities the teachers will be planning and /or to plan an event of their own, to which pupils can be invited. The website is packed with ideas – and this seems like a great opportunity for inter faith groups to make contact with young people – so it could be a two-way benefit. Do check it out (and let us know of any developments, please).

Thank you, Dr Chris Hewer
Dr Chris Hewer is coming to the end of his 5 years as St Ethelburga Fellow in Christian-Muslim Relations. During this period his 10 week courses on ‘Understanding Islam’ have been a wonderful resource all around South London as elsewhere, and so have the variety of one day courses that he has offered. We thank Chris and wish him well for the future.
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